OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, March 12, 2010

Present:  Gideon Alegado, John Block, Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Kate Sanders, Bill Smart, Gary Tiedeman, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow. 

Meeting called to order at 10:02 by President Jo Anne Trow.

Approval of minutes: The February minutes were approved as distributed and revised via email.

Treasurer’s report:  Carol Kronstad reported: For the OSU Foundation account: July 1, 2009  beginning balance, $21065.36; Income to date, $7428.00; Expenses to date, $3341.84; Ending balance, $25151.52

For the OSU account (XURA): July 1, 2009 beginning balance, $9000.00; Expenses to date, $ 3424.69; Ending balance, $ 5575.31.

Kate Sanders informed the Board that when one looks at income amounts listed on our accounts, income arising from members paying a portion of the cost of attending an OSURA program is labeled as “Fund raising.” This terminology is misleading for us, but is required by the university.  OSURA does not hold fund raising events.
Committee Reports
Golf comm: No report. The next annual tournament is scheduled for September 15, 2010.

Member Services Comm: Curt McCann reported that the Pre-retirement program, which is being offered again, has been scheduled for April 7th. The committee will meet on March 16 to work on two new programs. The first is the “Financial Storm” event. Secondly, the committee has some good materials in hand for another event, “Prepare to Care.” There was some discussion of the appropriate months in which to offer these. Several members of the Board felt that April and May are already too scheduled with OSURA events. The Member Services committee will bring a scheduling recommendation to the next Board meeting.
Program Comm: Curt McCann reported an excellent turnout on February 19 of 41 members for the OSU Theatre play, “An Ideal Husband.” This event was organized by Nancy Evans. Expenses were $296.86.
Curt continues to look for a program directed to Water Resources. He asked for other suggestions for programs. A trip to the Evergreen Air Museum in McMinnville was suggested. Associated with that is the possibility of attending an IMAX presentation on site. Since April and May are fully scheduled, any new program would occur in Fall, or later.
Upcoming tours:  OSU’s new Energy Center, April 21 at 3:00 P.M. and the Oregon Gardens on May 20.

Curt is talking to members of his committee to identify a person to replace him as chair. 

Membership Comm: No report.
Scholarship Comm: Susan Poole reported that nearly fifty (!!) applications have been received. The committee will soon be at work evaluating these so that the awardees can be notified in time for the Annual Meeting. Susan expressed the committee’s hope that more than $2000 could be available for 2010 awards. John Block moved (Gideon Alegado seconded) that $2500 be allotted for the awards. After some discussion, primarily involving our urgent need to push the OSU Foundation account securely beyond the $25,000 benchmark needed for creating and endowed OSUF account, the motion failed on a voice vote. Thus, the committee will have $2000 to award this year.
Newsletter/Directory: Gary Tiedeman will conduct an interview with eminent retiree, Emery Castle for the lead article for our Spring Newsletter. He asked for other ideas. Erin Haynes suggested interviewing someone who has just retired, probably for a future Newsletter. Jo Anne suggested articles about: the new Energy Center, Karen Hooker and the Center for Healthy Aging, and Wil Gamble and his work on heart-health issues
Volunteer Comm: Terri Tower reported that nearly all of the 12 slots are filled for the April 21 Career Fair. The Energy Center tour at 3:00 P.M. on that same day would interfere with only the last shift.

Nominations Comm: The Committee, Gideon Alegado, Curt McCann, and Bill Smart (Chair) submitted their slate: 2010-11 President: Susan Poole (Board voted at the February meeting to approve Susan as the incoming President), for Vice-President(President-elect): Terri Tower, and nominees for the three 2010-2013 Board Position): Carroll DeKock, Tom McClintock, and Gerry Olson. The membership will vote at the May Annual Meeting on these incoming Board positions. The Nominations Committee also made some recommendations to Susan Poole regarding Committee chairmanships.
 

Old Business
Annual Meeting. This meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 12. 3:00-5:00 P.M. at the OSU Foundation. The Board decided to invite Vice-President Luanne Lawrence to be the featured speaker and President Ed Ray to bring greetings to OSURA and comment on plans for continuation of the University Capital Campaign. The probable order of events decided on was: (1) members socialize (2) business meeting, including election of new Board members (3) recognize “Volunteer-of-the-Year (4) introduction of 2010 Scholarship Awardees, with brief comments from Awardees (5) Vice-President Lawrence (6) President Ray (7) members resume socializing, with adjournment by 5:00 P.M.
Northwest Retirees Annual Meeting. Jo Anne Trow reported that this year’s meeting will be held May 5-7 (with most of the action taking place on May 6) in Bellingham, WA on the Western Washington University campus. Registration for this meeting, which includes representatives from the state of Oregon, Washington, Idaho, Montana, and from British Columbia, is $36, which includes some meals. She asked members to consider representing OSURA at this meeting. The opinion was expressed that we may wish to invite a former OSURA Board member to be a representative.
New Business

Presentation regarding ONID accounts. At the invitation of Kate Sanders, Catherine Williams, Director of Enterprise Computing Services at OSU, spoke to the Board regarding ONID accounts on campus. Kate has had some inquiries from retirees who formerly had an ONID account for computer services on campus and have had their account canceled because they no longer qualify. Losing the account has been frustrating to some. Among other things, this includes loss of outside access to Valley Library on-line data bases.

An ONID account allows access to a wide range of computer services on campus and is intended for currently registered students and current faculty and staff employees. Emeritus faculty continue to have ONID privileges if they are in the Banner system. Since ONID accounts are controlled through Banner, the key thing is that your name be in Banner to receive services. If an OSURA member has questions about her/his status, they should contact the Office of Enterprise Computing Services. Entirely separate from this office, some departments on campus offer email services to their current and retired employees.
Meeting adjourned at 11:47 A.M.    Next meeting: April 9, 10:00 A.M., in Cascade Hall, 2nd floor Conference Room.  Subsequent meetings: May 12 (Annual Meeting).
Minutes submitted by Jim Krueger, Secretary.

